

15 Gayton Crescent London NW3 1TT - Ref EN10/0856

Wendy Galway-Cooper <wendy.galwaycooper@gmail.com> To: "Bakall, Gary" <Gary.Bakall@camden.gov.uk>

8 April 2014 at 13:20

Dear Mr Bakall

15 Gayton Crescent Ref EN10/0856

I attach a copy of a letter dated 14.10.2008 that you sent to a neighbour in reply to her complaint to you dated 15.09.2008.

Can you please let me have a copy of that letter dated 15.09.2008 together with any pictures that were included with the letter?

any thanks.

Kind regards

Wendy Galway-Cooper Tel 07813 44 59 82





Date: 14th October 2008 Contact: Gary Bakall Our Ref: EN08/0779

Direct Line: 020 7974 5618



Development Control Planning Services London Borough of Camden Town Hall Argyle Street

London WC1H 8ND

Tel 020 7278 4444
Fax 020 7974 1975
Env.devcon@camden.gov.uk
www.camden.gov.uk/planning

Town and Country Planning Act 1990.

Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990.

Re: 15 Gayton Crescent, London NW3.

Thank you for your letter dated 15th September regarding the creation of off street parking at the above property.

A planning enforcement officer visited the property last month and found that the removal of railings and the creation of off street parking are permitted development under the General Permitted Development Order however she was informed that the wall and railings will be reinstated next year when the property is refurbished.

The Council has no record of permission being given for the removal of a Holly tree; I will discuss the matter with the tree section of the Council.

Demolition of a rear extension does not require planning consent but the property does have planning consent for a new ground floor extension granted in August 2008 (Ref. No. 2008/3188/P).

If you wish to discuss this matter please do not hesitate to telephone me on the above number.

Yours sincerely

Gary Bakall For the Director of the Environment



Date: 14th October 2008 Contact: Gary Bakall Our Ref: EN08/0779

Direct Line: 020 7974 5618

Planning Services
London Borough of Camden
Town Hall
Argyle Street
London WC1H 8ND

Tel 020 7278 4444
Fax 020 7974 1975
Env.devcon@camden.gov.uk
www.camden.gov.uk/planning

Town and Country Planning Act 1990.

Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990.

Re: 15 Gayton Crescent, London NW3.

Thank you for your letter dated 15th September regarding the creation of off street parking at the above property.

A planning enforcement officer visited the property last month and found that the removal of railings and the creation of off street parking are permitted development under the General Permitted Development Order however she was informed that the wall and railings will be reinstated next year when the property is refurbished.

The Council has no record of permission being given for the removal of a Holly tree; I will discuss the matter with the tree section of the Council.

Demolition of a rear extension does not require planning consent but the property does have planning consent for a new ground floor extension granted in August 2008 (Ref. No. 2008/3188/P).

If you wish to discuss this matter please do not hesitate to telephone me on the above number.

Yours sincerely

Gary Bakall

For the Director of the Environment

14 November 2014

Gary Bakail Planning London Borough of Camden 2nd Floor 5 Pancras Square c/o Town Hall, Judd Street London WC1H 9JE

WC2N 4ES



David Whittington E: dwhittington@savills.com DL: +44 (0) 20 7557 9997 F: +44 (0) 20 7016 3769

> 33 Margaret Street London W1G 0JD T: +44 (0) 207 499 8644 savills.com

Dear Mr Bakall

15 Gayton Crescent, London, NW3 1TT
Appeals by Ms Wendy Galway Cooper
Appeal ref. APP/X5210/C/14/2217197 and APP/X5210/A/13/2203132

I write on behalf of Mrs Wendy Galway-Cooper the owner of the above site and the Appellant in respect of the above Appeals.

Mrs Galway-Cooper has requested that you provide a copy of past correspondence in respect of her property.

The communication in question relates to a letter sent to the LPA making a complaint against works at the above property.

Mrs Galway-Cooper wrote to you via email (copy enclosed) on 8th April 2014 attaching a copy of your letter dated 14.10.2008 (copy enclosed) responding to a neighbour complaint dated 15.09.2008

Mrs Galway-Cooper has received no reply to her email of 8th April. I am advised that Mrs Galway-Cooper also subsequently requested a copy of this letter via a telephone call.

The letter is requested in the context of the forthcoming Public Inquiry. We of course understand that the LPA may need to redact the name and address of the original complainant

I look forward to receiving your reply and a copy of this letter and enclosures by return email.

Yours sincerely

David Whittington

Director

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Wendy Galway-Cooper < wendy.galwaycooper@gmail.com>

Date: Tue, Apr 8, 2014 at 1:20 PM

Subject: 15 Gayton Crescent London NW3 1TT - Ref EN10/0856

To: "Bakall, Gary" < Gary. Bakall@camden.gov.uk>

Dear Mr Bakall

15 Gayton Crescent Ref EN10/0856

I attach a copy of a letter dated 14.10.2008 that you sent to a neighbour in reply to her complaint to you dated 15.09.2008.

Can you please let me have a copy of that letter dated 15.09.2008 together with any pictures that were included with the letter?

Many thanks.

Kind regards

Wendy Galway-Cooper Tel <u>07813 44 59 82</u>



Date: 14th October 2008 Contact: Gary Bakall Our Ref: EN08/0779 Direct Line: 020 7974 5618 Development Control
Planning Services
London Borough of Camden
Town Hall
Argyle Street
London WC1H 8ND

Tel 020 7278 4444
Fax 020 7974 1975
Env.devcon@camden.gov.uk
www.camden.gov.uk/planning

Town and Country Planning Act 1990.

Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990.

Re: 15 Gayton Crescent, London NW3.

Thank you for your letter dated 15th September regarding the creation of off street parking at the above property.

A planning enforcement officer visited the property last month and found that the removal of railings and the creation of off street parking are permitted development under the General Permitted Development Order however she was informed that the wall and railings will be reinstated next year when the property is refurbished.

The Council has no record of permission being given for the removal of a Holly tree; I will discuss the matter with the tree section of the Council.

Demolition of a rear extension does not require planning consent but the property does have planning consent for a new ground floor extension granted in August 2008 (Ref. No. 2008/3188/P).

If you wish to discuss this matter please do not hesitate to telephone me on the above number.

Yours sincerely

Gáry Bakáll
For the Director of the Environment